

**Cape St. Claire Swim Club Monthly Meeting Minutes  
June 08, 2023**

**Present: 10**

Kristin	Cheryl Gorman	Lucy Keatts	Lori Graf
Charlie Corliss	Jeff Haines	Tara Bunn	
Eric Kempton	Leslie Dougherty	Adam Canevazzi	

**The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm. (Virtual Meeting)**

Motion: To approve the minutes from the May meeting as edited. The motion was seconded.  
Result: The motion passed unanimously.

**Vice President:**

We ordered new steps for the ladders. We replaced both hose bibs. We need to replace the hose reel. We noticed there is a ton of littering going on. We will add in communication to please pick up your trash and a reminder about the 5th grade party. There is a busted umbrella that needs to be replaced. There is a bunch of glass that needs to be picked up. We also need to add in communication that if you are bleeding please don't move.

**Treasurer**

We are working on a revised budget with a new pump. We also have one lease who hasn't paid.

**Building and Grounds:**

We ordered a new toilet dispenser and a soap dispenser. Matthew's hauling was able to pick up all of our stuff. We have a plan to level off the area where the storage units are. We are moving forward with the project. We are looking into buying cameras. We received 3 new umbrella stands.

**Social:**

We put in a request for more lifeguards for the 5th grade party. We are thinking of using the old swim bands for guests. There is a Tie Dye night on June 16th. We have a pool party on the 18th scheduled.

**Communications:**

We will make our Facebook page private. We will send out an email on rules tomorrow and over the weekend about the calendar. Next week we will send out an email about Facebook.

**Aquatics:**

The Swim Team is off to a good start. We switch over to AM practice next Wednesday. Water aerobics will start next Wednesday. Abby will be offering it Monday and Wednesday. The lap lane will be offered four times a week.

**Membership:**

We had the one transfer that was approved via email. We need to work with Jeff about creating two forms - one for purchase and one for lease.

**Old Business**

We are looking into ordering another part for the chair lift.

**New Business:**

We need to figure out a way to bring in more volunteers. We should brainstorm in the off season on how to bring members to help or charge a maintenance fee/pool opening fee. We should bring it up at the annual meeting in August.

We need some fundraisers. We could have a mandatory meeting in the spring.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.

**Announcements:**

The next board meeting will be July 13 at 7:00 pm.